
U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION - ELIMINATION 

 

For updates or revisions to policies contained in this MD that were issued after the MD was signed, 
please see the Yellow Announcement to Management Directive index (YA-to-MD index). 

MD 5.10  FORMAL QUALIFICATIONS FOR 
INTEGRATED MATERIALS 
PERFORMANCE EVALUATION 
PROGRAM (IMPEP) TEAM MEMBERS 

DT-19-10  

Volume 5: Governmental Relations and Public Affairs 
 

Approved By:  Steve West, Deputy Executive Director for Materials, Waste, Research, 
State, Tribal, Compliance, Administration, and Human Capital Programs  
Office of the Executive Director for Operations 

Date Approved: July 17, 2019 

Cert. Date: N/A, for the latest version of any NRC directive or handbook,  
see the online MD Catalog. 

Issuing Office:  Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
Division of Materials Safety, Security, State, and Tribal Programs 

Contact Name: Michelle Beardsley 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Management Directive (MD) 5.10, “Formal Qualifications for Integrated Materials 
Performance Evaluation Program (IMPEP) Team Members,” is eliminated because—  

• Directive 5.10 incorporates the provisions of the formal qualifications to participate as 
team members and leaders for IMPEP reviews into MD 5.6, “Integrated Materials 
Performance Evaluation Program (IMPEP),” and  

• Directive Handbook 5.10 is replaced by the Office of Nuclear Materials Safety and 
Safeguards Procedure for State Agreement (SA) -111, “Formal Qualifications for 
Integrated Materials Performance Evaluation Program Team Members and Team 
Leaders,” available at https://scp.nrc.gov/procedures.html. 
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